
Secretary’s Report

The good news is ‘we’re back’, our u3a is beginning to return to some sort of 
normality and it’s great to see familiar faces again.  We have probably all learned 
things about communicating via different means, have worked out the 
complexities of Zoom and have had ‘over the garden wall’ conversations with our 
friends whilst out walking.

Members of Aughton & Ormskirk u3a are a hardy breed and we are back with 
more determination than before to enjoy the good things of life.

Nevertheless it’s been a difficult year and it’s due to everyone who helped 
circulate newsletters both by computer and by hand that we have been kept up 
to date and informed. Our web page has also been updated regularly so that both
our members and the outside world can see what we do.  Group Leaders have 
kept in touch with groups and there has been help available if needed. In fact all 
our members have helped in one way or another.

So here’s to our future as an organisation full of learning and fun, doing things we 
might never have done, long may it continue.

Secretary

Megan Tomlinson
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